
 

 

 

 

An Rannóg Chorparáideach 

 Corporate Affairs Department 

Leonora Earls, A/Director 

Teil/Tel: 01 2054700 

foi@dlrcoco.ie 

 

13th January 2022 

 

Re: European Communities (Access to Information on the Environment) Regulations 2007 

to 2011 

 

Request Dated: 16th December 2021 

Request Received: 16th December 2021 

Request Refined: 23rd December 2021 

 

Our Ref: AIE/016/2021 

 

Dear Mr. Drew, 

 

I refer to the request that you made under the European Communities (Access to Information on the 

Environment) Regulations 2007 to 2011 for access to records relating to Municipal Services. 

The Council has decided to refuse your request for AIE under article 7(4) of the AIE Regulations. 

The records concerned do not exist. Please see attached legislation and document by way of 

explanation. 

 

If you are dissatisfied with the decision made in this case, you may appeal the decision by writing to 

me at the address given above. 

 

In the event, that it is necessary to undertake a review of the original decision made in this case, 

that review will be undertaken by Martin Allidine, Senior Executive Officer, Municipal Services. You 

must make your appeal within 4 weeks of receiving this letter (the making of a late appeal may be 

permitted in appropriate circumstances). The appeal will involve a complete reconsideration of the 

matter by that Officer who is a more senior member of Council staff. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
______________________________ 

Leonora Earls 

Freedom of Information Officer 




